



Fallon Food Hub Cooperative, INC Board Meeting Minutes
January 10th, 20178
The Fallon Food Hub Cooperative, INC (FFHC) held a public meeting on Wednesday, January 10th, 2018 at the FFHC at 40. E. Center Street #5, Fallon NV, 89406 at 5:30 p.m.
Regular Agenda Items
Call to order at 5:30 p.m. by President Carol Lloyd
Public Comment- None
Roll Call Carol Lloyd, FFHC Board president, Jake Coval, FFHC Treasurer, June Lindsey, FFHC Board Director,
Diana Johnson, FFHC Board Director, Sara Champneys, FFHC Board Secretary, Kelli Kelly FFHC Interim Director, Penny Valentine Faith, member.
Review and adoption of agenda: Kelli Kelly asked if the strategic plan meeting was the 29th or 30th of this month. Carol Llyod said the 30th but that she will clarify with Pam Powell and let everyone know. Jake Coval motioned to approve the agenda. June Lyndsey second that motion. Motion passed unanimously.
Review of December 6th, 2017 minutes: Diana motioned to approve amended minutes. June second that motion. Amended minutes motion passed unanimously. 
Financial Report: Jake Coval presented the financial report. December was a rough month. Kelli mentioned that sales were down due to the big buyers being out of town due to the holidays and the sales should go up in the next month. Jake mentioned that payroll would have been higher had the board not made the changes they did. The CDBG grant is ending but the CSA will be starting soon. 2018 will be brining in better organization with the categories as well. Diana Johnson motioned to approve the financial report. June Lindsey second that motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
Interim Executive Director Report: Kelli Kelly presented and reviewed printed report and supporting documents. Kelli presented the CDBG phase one grant application which allows $4,000 for an appraisal of the land for the dedicated facility.  Kelli sent out bids to multiple appraisers and received one letter in return from Julie Ott with Carter-Ott Appraisal, Ltd. The letter states that she can conduct the appraisal for $2,500. This includes of all the costs associated with appraising the property. Kelli Kelly asked for a vote from the board to accept the proposal and move forward with Carter-Ott Appraisal, Ltd to conduct the appraisal. Jake Coval moved to accept the proposal. June Lindsey second that motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
Strategic Plan Update:  Carol mentioned that Pam Powell with the Cooperative Extension will be facilitating the strategic plan. She sent out a survey to help drive the direction of the strategic plan. Carol asked if everyone who has no responded to the survey, to please do so. 
Annual Meeting Update: The board discussed a weekend meeting date for the end of March. The board suggested March 31st, at 10:00am. 
Board of Directors update: Diana asked about the status on the grant from the city. Kelli said they are waiting for a check to be cut from the State. 
Meeting adjourned 6:26 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,
Sara Champneys, FFHC Board Secretary 
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